
Dear Year 3 parents 

Welcome to an exciting first year in Key Stage Two. 

We are pleased at how quickly the children have 

settled down to a new set of routines, a new set of 

adults and new expectations. Our topic this half 

term is  ’Are You Civilized?’ where the children will 

be learning about some of the earliest human civili-

zations; specifically the earliest cultures of The In-

dus Valley, Shang Dynasty China, Ancient Egypt and 

Sumer.   

Dates for your diary 

17th September. Roald Dahl Day. 

13th October. Individual School Photographs.  

22nd October. School closes for half term.  

2nd November School reopens.  

26th November ‘Pop-Up’ Museum.  

8th December Y3 and Y4 Carol Concert.  

Physical Education 

Children need their PE kits on Wednesdays (JK) or 

Tuesdays (JS) for gymnastics when they will be 

working towards British Association of Gymnastics 

Awards. Games takes place every Friday afternoon 

led by Mrs Buchanan and Mr.Brownrigg from 

Primary Sports Coaching (PSC). There are no 

swimming lessons until the start of the Summer 

Term. Ideally once they are brought into school, PE 

and games kits should stay in school until the half 

term break.  

Computing 

LOGO is a computing language that the children 

will be introduced to through the use of 2GO and 

LOGO (available on Purplemash) and the use of 

floor robots or Probots.  

Mathematics 

Children start the year by reading and writing num-

ber up to 1000 and partitioning them in different 

ways, for example into hundreds, tens and ones. We 

then look at mental and informal written methods 

to add and subtract. Children should already know 

their 2, 5 and 10 times table facts. By the end of 

Year 3 the children should know these together with 

the 3, 4 and 8 times tables.  

 

English 

We spend a large part of the term learning about 

various aspects of English through the work of 

Roald Dahl, undoubtedly the world’s most famous 

children’s author. The children will read biog-

raphies of his life and how this influenced his 

writing before looking at extracts from his novels 

and writing new chapters and episodes of their 

own. We will celebrate Roald Dahl day with some 

special activities across the Year group.  

Science 

‘Light’ is our science topic. The children will learn 

how they see things and how light travels in straight 

lines. They will carry out an investigation into how 

the length and position of a shadow changes 

throughout the day.  As the evenings darken, we 

will look at reflective and fluorescent clothing and 

its importance in keeping pedestrians and cyclists 

safe. 

Spanish 

As an introduction to this language the children will 

learn to meet and greet in Spanish and ask and an-

swer simple questions e.g. ‘¿cómo estás’, ‘¿cómo te  

llamas?’ and ‘¿cuantos años tienes?’.  

History and Design Technology 

This topic enables us to look at the technologies 

that lifted humans from a simple hunter gatherer 

lifestyle to that of civilized societies. Cities were 

built from mud bricks so we will make bricks of 

our own. Shadufs lifted water so that land could 

be irrigated. We will make models of these and 

wheeled chariots that  were used to transport an-

cient warriors.  The children will make copies of 

Clay Turtles used by Shang dynasty Chinese to tell 

fortunes. We aim to host a ‘pop-up’ museum to 

display their work on Friday 26th November when 

parents and carers are invited into school.  

Ancient Civilizations; Are You 

Civilized? 


